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Belive in the I'Mpossible
PID Sam Lindsey, FVDGE Stacey Phillips, DGE Renee Lamson,

DG Randi Wilde, District Treasurer Lea Batey, District
Secretary Liz Schneider, & PID Jenny Ware



Final Stretch
We had a terrific District Convention last month.  It was so great to celebrate the accomplishments of
the district, clubs, and Lions throughout District 2-X3!  Thank you to Robinson Area Lions Club for
hosting the fabulous Friday night social and the district convention!

We are in the final stretch for this Lions year.  It is not a time to let up on our continue support of Mission
1.5.  I urge every club in the district to host a membership drive before the end of June to ensure we
have more hands to serve our communities. Great ideas for membership drives is ask neighbors,
family, and friends to come to a service project.  Have one of your meetings dedicated to letting your
community know what Lions do best - serve our communities and tell them all the wonderful service
projects your club has done over the years.  Lasty, Just Ask!  

District 2-X3 is going to finish the year strong with our great clubs and continue service to our
communities.

#ChaningTheWorld #BelieveInTheImpossible

"Nothing is impossible, the
word itself says 'I'm possible'!"-

Audrey Hepburn

Lion Randi Wilde
District Governor

325.277.7082
randiwilde000@gmail.com



Mark Your Calendars
"Eighty percent of success is showing up." 

- Woody Allen

June 1 - Lake Waco Golf Tournament

June 8 - Riesel Lions Club Mud Fest & Monster Truck Racing

June 8 - Robinson Area Lions Club 3rd Annual Cornhole Tournament

June 15 - Hillsboro Lions Club Golf Tournament

June 1 - Hill County Lions Club Blood Drive (Whitney, TX)

June 17 - Palestine Lions Club Fish Fry

June 8 - Groesbeck 26th Annual Car Show



It is May! Wow! 

First and foremost congratulations to DG Randi on a wonderful district convention in Waco last
month. With so many Lions from around the district we shared ideas, successes and celebrated
achievements. But, it’s still May and we have a lot of work to continue serving our communities.
Although the Lion year ends … our service continues. 

I am looking forward to joining Lions across the state at the State Convention in Amarillo this month
and the International Convention in Melbourne in June. With each meeting and convention I learn
more about what we can do in X3. With that I continue to grow our 24/25 team. You will see so
many new names and I’m looking forward to even more! If you want to join our district team, let’s
talk. Let me plug your talents into our needs. 

Lion Renee Lamson
District Governor Elect

254-386-7358
LionReneeKettler@gmail.com



Wow! Can you believe it is already May? 

What a great convention! Kudos to all the Lions who worked behind the scenes to make the
convention a rousing success! And congratulations to DG Randi for hosting a wonderful
convention and doing a fantastic job keeping the District moving forward! 

Even though the year is flying by, we still have some time to go. Let’s keep working in our
communities and recruiting new Lions to finish this year strong! 

It’s also time to celebrate Mother’s Day. Let’s take time this month, either in remembrance or
in service, to do something kind for the mother figures in our lives who have made positive
contributions to our families and to our communities. 

Yours in Lionism,

Lion Stacey Phillips
 First Vice District Governor Elect

253.468.5271
staceyphillips68@gmail.com



NEW MEMBERS 2-X3

BUFFALO
SHARRA GRISSETT - Sponsor: Michael Anderson

CORSICANA
DONNIE R DENBOW - Sponsor: Robert Thompson

MCLENNAN COUNTY LAKE WACO
JODYE LINDSEY 

TEMPLE FOUNDER

JOHN FISHER - Sponsor: Paul Motz
ROSANNE FISHER - Sponsor: Paul Motz
KATHIE GOVER - Sponsor: George White
WILLIAM A SCOFIELD - Sponsor: Nathan Harrell

TEMPLE-BELTON LADIES
GLORIA PEREZ - Sponsor: Lorna Brockette













Lions of District 2-X3 have had thirty-four of our Lions Clubs that have supported the
Texas Lions Museum in the Governor’s Humanitarian Charities so far. The newest
2-X3 Lions Clubs that have stepped up to support are: Belton, Crockett, Hewitt,
Kennard, Robinson, Marlin, Meridian, McGregor, and Temple Breakfast.  Thank
you. Seventy percent of our clubs paid two dollars a member, and each club has
made a difference in the success of our Grand opening of our Museum in Kerrville
Texas on August 3, 2024. 

Those Lions Clubs that still have not made the commitments to support your
museum, please do so.  It takes you to give a hand up to your history to be viewed
by all Lions and non-Lions in our world. If you need a program for one of your
meetings, please contact me and I will make arrangements.

The moment of greatness is about to be revealed in Kerrville Texas. The Lions of
the world can see our history in person. We are the only Multible District that has a
Texas Lions Museum in the Constitutional Area 1. You can see how proud you
should be of the Lions of Texas on August 2-3, 2024. Please plan to be there for the
grand opening of your Texas Lions Museum.

TEXAS LIONS
MUSEUM

PDG Lion Lawrence Sanchez, Texas Lions Museum Trustee
Killeen Evening Lions Club, lasertag9850@gmail.com



   Here we are in the last quarter of the Lions year and clubs are doing elections and
planning inductions. I’m looking forward to come to your club and talk about Texas Lions
Foundation. As you are planning your inductions look at what the foundation has to
recognize and thank your outgoing president, lion of the year, your guest speaker, or
someone in the community with one of our awards. The midterm report shows that the
district is looking good over half of our clubs have sent in their 100% donations. Please
send yours in if you have not, so we can finish strong this year. 

Texas Lions Foundation (TLF) is an organization committed to filling humanitarian needs
throughout the world.  As a public, non-profit, tax-exempt corporation, its purpose is to
promote human welfare by careful application of contributed funds. (TLF Donations &
Awards Form). 

TLF concentrates its efforts in two areas: humanitarian services and disaster relief.
(Grant guidelines) The Foundation strives to support projects that, while falling into one
of these two categories, also have long-term and far-reaching effects, and promote the
objectives of the Texas Lions Foundation. 

Overall, the Foundation maintains a strong commitment to helping people achieve their
own potential, and implementing projects that make permanent and positive changes.
Projects are favored that provide benefits to as many people as possible. 

Here is the link to get further information MD-2 Lions of Texas (texaslions.org) . Just click
on resources and you will find the Foundations link.  I am available to come to your club
or come on line if you are meeting on line and do a presentation on the Texas Lions
Foundation.

TEXAS LIONS
FOUNDATION

PDG Lion Lisle Meeker, TLF District Chairman 
Temple Breakfast Club, lmeeker53@gmail.com

https://texaslions.org/


2024 DISTRICT CONVENTION











Field Trip to the Texas Lions Camp
June 14, 2024 (Friday)

Special Rate at the Y. O. Ranch Resort and Hotel 830-257-4440
$99.00 for the night (most rooms are double queens)

Rooms are reserved under “Sam Lindsey”

Join PID Sam Lindsey for the annual field trip to the Texas Lions Camp.  You are cordially
invited to go on this year’s trip.  Last year 12 Lions and guest from District 2-X3 had a great

trip.

Itinerary:

 Meet at the Administration Building at the Texas Lions Camp at 2:00 pm

 Complete tour of the Texas Lions Camp facilities in golf carts.  Facilities, grounds, campers.

 Volunteer project

 Check in hotel and dinner

 Come back to Texas Lions Camp for Awards Ceremony at conclusion of Camp!

 Everyone on their own after Awards Ceremony.







2-X3 News

Total Membership

Total Clubs

1367

50
 Temple Founder: 1181.
 Salado: 662.
 Waco Founder: 653.

Membership Leaderboard

Growth Leaderboard

 Temple Founder: +271.
 Temple-Belton Ladies: +82.
 Crockett: +63.



CLUB NEWS

COPPERAS COVE
We kicked off the month helping with the Special Olympics Region 12 Track Meet.
This was a qualifying meet for all the athletes to continue to the state track meet
in San Antonio.  It was a wonderful day spent encouraging the competitors in their
events and to see the camaraderie displayed by all involved.

The CC Lions and Leos performed a good deed for Good Deeds Day by
thanking the first responders at Fire Houses #6 & 7 in Killeen. The fire fighters
and paramedics were treated to dinner, chips, and sweet goodies to thank them
for their sacrifice and to let them know they are appreciated!



COPPERAS COVE Continued

Right: President Darie McCleaves made a special
delivery to the Fort Cavazos Fisher House. They
sent a request for cleaning supplies and the CC
Lions and Leos delivered by collecting supplies
and delivering them. 

Below: A call came in from Ronald McDonald
House in Temple that they needed some quick
dinners (specifically asking for pot pies) and
breakfast foods. The CC Lions and Leos
jumped in to help by collecting pot pies,
waffles, and breakfast bowls and made a
quick delivery to them. The folks at Ronald
McDonald House were very appreciative! 

Below: It was an Earth Day project and the CC Lions partnered with The Mission
Continues to paint the Families In Crisis shelter in Killeen. The whole shelter was
painted in one day thanks to all the folks who came out to help!



CLUB NEWS
GATESVILLE

Gatesville Lions Club members
try to help at the Gatesville Care
Center the 1st Wednesday of
every month. Lion Joyce Talbott
has been a very dedicated helper
and we call other Lions to assist
if their schedule allows it.

GRAPELAND NOON



GRAPELAND NOON Continued

Lion Karen Senkowski showcased all the environmental activities that the Grapeland
Noon Lions do for various environmental projects at the Grapeland Library. 



CLUB NEWS
HARKER HEIGHTS

Harker Heights Lions teamed up with Feed my Sheep and Harker Heights Police Department's
Healthy Homes program at the Jim Hornsby Children's Free Clinic by providing free SPOT
Vision screening. 

HEWITT
In April 2024 the Hewitt Lions Club donated $2000.00 to the Salvation Army’s Building Hope
Campaign, collected food for the Salvation Army’s food pantry, vision screened  80 people for the
YMCA sponsored “Healthy Kids Festival”, Member Jim Swanson sponsored a legally blind child to
attend the June 2024 Texas Lions Camp and Member Jim Schampers made arrangements with
Baseball Book Author John Wood to speak to the Hewitt Lions Club. 

Left: Hewitt Lion’s Club
President Larry Hartgrove           
presenting the $2000.00
donation to the Salvation Army’s
Major Jim Taylor for the
Salvation Army’s Building Hope
Campaign.  

Right: Some of the food donated
to the Salvation Army’s Food
Pantry by members of the Hewitt
Lion’s Club.



Hewitt Continued

Texas Lion’s Camp Sponsor Guide
presented to club member Jim Swanson Member Jim Schampers with Author John Wood

HILLSBORO
Left: Hillsboro Lions 1st Vice-president Deb
Hanson and Club President Chuck Smith
volunteered and served cookies to almost 100 Hill
County children from Itasca and Blum at Hill
County CPS' Go Blue Day at Hillsboro's historic
County Courthouse. County judge Justin Lewis
hosted courthouse tours for the kids and CPS &
CASA volunteers passed out backpacks, cookies
and candy to the attendees from Hill County
elementary schools.

Right: If you missed this week’s Lions, you
missed a good one. Dr. Skelton presented an
entertaining and informative replay of recent
and past Boy Scout trips. We love our Boy Scout
Troop 345, as it helps youth develop academic
skills, self-confidence, ethics, leadership skills,
and citizenship skills that influence their adult
lives. Pictured are Hillsboro Lions Club President
Chuck Smith and Tail Twister & Program
presenter Dr. David Skelton.



CLUB NEWS
KILLEEN EVENING

Food care center monthly project. April 20, 2024

We gave scholarships to 6 students from our local school district-Killeen ISD. 



CLUB NEWS
KILLEEN NOON

The Killeen Noon Lions Club continued to support the Rosewood Nursing
Home, conducting bingo sessions for residents twice this month. The Club
also continued to assist the Killeen Food Care Center on Thursdays, helping to
distribute food to over 800 families in April. The highlight of the month was
the Jim Linsey Memorial Golf Tournament, our main fund raiser for the year.
The tournament, honoring the late Noon Lion and former mayor of Killeen,
saw 18 teams participating, the most ever for the event. Aside from closest to
the pin, longest drive, and closest to the hole putting competition (consisting
of a 115 ft. putt!), golfers and club members had the added excitement of a
tornado warning, which cleared the course for a whole 20 minutes before
play continued…..can’t stop a golfer!!!!

Lion Ronnie honors tournament
namesake Lion Jim Linley

Killeen Lion Will addressing golfers

Mr. April monitoring putting
competition

Your paragraph text

Left: Setting the fashion for the next
golf tournament



CLUB NEWS
MEXIA

The Mexia Lions Club recently tested their new Vision Screening machine at the
Parkview Regional Hospital Health Fair and the Coolidge ISD Pre-K Roundup in April
and May. We screened adults as well as kids. One adult was referred and a 3 year-old
was referred for astigmatism. The parents were so appreciative in knowing their little
one had vision problems. Mexia Lions Club was happy to help others. We serve!!

PINEY WOODS
Below: Piney Woods Lions & Leos cleaning up along

Loop 304 in Crockett!

April 15  Food Distribution



CLUB NEWS
ROBINSON AREA

Robinson Area Lions held their semi-annual Veterans Pancake Breakfast on
Saturday April 13th at Peplow Park.

Robinson Area Lions Club was honored to sponsor the District 2-X3 Cabinet
Meeting, District Convention, Social, and District Governor’s Banquet.



Robinson  Area Continued

SALADO

Our first speaker of the month
was our new Village of Salado

Administrator, Manny De La Rosa.

Our second speaker of the
month was Sharon Douglas and

she spoke about the Cowboy
Poetry event. Lion Paul Cox also

provided some musical
entertainment for us.



CLUB NEWS
TEMPLE BREAKFAST

Temple Breakfast Lions doing
vision screening at Belton
Middle School during our Feed
My Sheep free Pediatric clinic
for under and uninsured kids.

Some of the medical volunteers providing
physical exams

Our Lady Lions distributing care packages
at the Feed My Sheep Clinic in 

Harker Heights
Our President Lion Larry Wilkey

Presenting a thank you gift to our
speakers from Impact Church.



CLUB NEWS
WACO WOMENS

WWLC Lions Kim Giles and B.C. Seely visited the Bellmead/Lacy Lakeview
Chamber of Commerce Luncheon to assist District 2-X3 PDG Lawrence
Sanchez and PCC Ray Harper talk about the new Bellmead/Lacy Lakeview
Lions Club forming soon.

WWLC members were so happy to welcome our incoming DG team for
2024-2025 of DG Renee Lamson, 2nd Vice DG Kim Giles of our own WWLC
club, and 1st Vice DG Stacey Phillips at the District 2-X3 Convention.

WWLC Cheering Committee: Karen Noles, 2nd VDG Kim Giles, Rose Moyer,
Melissa Sieh, PID Jennifer Wade, PID Sam Lindsey, LeeAnne Ostrander
(incoming Environmental Chairperson), Cindy Praesel, and Jeanne Rieger.



LEO SPOTLIGHT
COPPERAS COVE

While attending the District Leos meeting, the CC Leos club
partnered with Piney Woods Leos and a few other young Leos to
complete a service project of cleaning and organizing the Waco
Salvation Army warehouse. The youth spent about two hours
separating and tagging items to be placed for sale in the Salvation
Army Thrift store. This store provides free clothing, furniture, and
other household items to families in need. Funds raised from sales
are distributed back into the community for emergency relief,
hunger relief (community soup kitchen) and more. The young
Leos worked together and completed the job! They learned
valuable lessons about leadership and serving the community!

PINEY WOODS
Piney Woods Leos and Lions cleaned up 2
miles of Loop 304 in Crockett on April 20.
They picked up 11 bags of trash for Adopt-a-
Highway.



PINEY WOODS Continued
Piney Woods Leos helped distribute free produce to about 950
families on Monday, April 15th. East Texas Food Bank sent us a
couple of pallets along with frozen meat to handout along with all
the produce this month.


